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ECL/Coleman Place Annual Holiday Party 

The Holiday Party at the civic league will be on Tuesday, Dec 19.  
Sandra and Fred Gallup have graciously volunteered to provide 
the traditional holiday meal for the community. Each of us can 
bring a dessert to share.  We will be installing officers, sing-
ing carols, listening to a Christmas story, sharing wonderful food 
and enjoying each others company.  All are welcome and mem-
bership applications will be available. 

The Annual Community Yard sale was a great success!  We thank 
you for your time and talent in supporting the efforts of the civic 
league to raise the money for a new floor and refrigerator in the 
building. We earned over $788 . That should be enough for a new 
refrigerator but not for a new floor. We will put the floor on our list 
of goals for 2018. 

Nominations from the floor for those who want to serve on the 
Board of Directors will be open at the Nov meeting. If you would 
like to serve the community, we want you as part of a committee 
or a member of the Board. If you have a special interest  or talent,  
we want to know.   

How can we make the civic league more relevant to your needs 
as a member of the community? We will be planning our activities 
for 2018 in January. Is there anything you would like to see ad-
dressed?  

2018 civic league dues are $10/adult each calendar year. For all 
paid members we will have great prizes and a drawing at the Holi-
day Party. Pay your dues and be entered to win! 

November 7 is VOTING DAY! The Norfolk Office of Elections will 
use paper ballots with optical scanners at each polling place. Polls 
are open from 6 am to 7 pm. Vote for the candidate of your 
choice. 

ECL/Coleman Place now meets 3rd Tues. of each moth at 7 pm. 

It is an orderly universe, an the suffering                                          

that comes to us has a purpose in our lives-                                                

it is trying to teach us something. We should look for its lesson.       

Happy Holidays! 

 Nov 5 Day Light Savings 
Time  ends 

 Nov 7 Election Day 

 Nov 11 Veterans Day 

 Nov 13 World Kindness Day 

 Nov 16  Great American 
Smokeout 

 Nov 23 Thanksgiving Day 

 Nov 24 Black Friday 

 Nov 27 Cyber Monday 

 Nov 28 Giving Thursday 

 Dec 1 World AIDS Day 

 Dec 3 Advent begins 

 Dec 12 Hanukkah starts 

 Dec 21 Winter Solstice 

 Dec 25 Christmas 

 Street Sweeping                 
Nov 9 & Dec 14                     
2nd Thursday each month  

 

 

N e x t  m e e t i n g s :  N o v .  2 1 ,  2 0 1 7 &  

D e c .  1 9 ,  2 0 1 7 ,  3 6 1 2  R o b i n  H o o d  

R o a d  N o r f o l k ,  V A  2 3 5 1 3              

“Promoting the safety and welfare of the community” 

  President’s Message 
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Estabrook/Coleman Place Civic League General Meeting – Sept. 19, 2017 

 

The monthly meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Susan Tweed and she led us in the Pledge of Allegiance 
and Diana Lionetti led us in The Lord’s Prayer.  The recognition of guests followed.  There were 19 in attendance. 

CRO F.E. Trojhan, from the Third Patrol Division, reported that crime had been down significantly and he gave the crime 
stats from the previous 30 days.  Questions and concerns were taken. 

Old Business 

Diana Lionetti updated us on the recent Wine Bottle Decorating event.  Seven attended.  The c.l. made $140.  Carolyn Fo-
ca updated us on the Neighborhood Expo at Military Circle that we participated in.  Jeanine Lindberg – thanked all who 
participated in the recent Adopt-A-Spot cleanup.   Fred Gallup – raffle tickets will be ready to purchase at the Oct. meet-
ing. 

The president reminded us of our yard sale on Sat. Sept. 30th and told us that V.Pres. Carolyn Foca will preside at the Oc-
tober meeting in her absence. 

Guest Speaker – Norfolk Sheriff Joe Baron – Their budget is $42M for this year, they have 500 employees, an au-
dit that he requested in February is complete and will go to City Council.  A surprise inspection was held by the Dept. of 
Corrections and they got a 100%.  They also have a volunteer reading program for 1-3 grades.  A Senior Seminar spon-
sored by the department will be Oct.10 at Scope.  He is on the ballot for Sheriff in the November election.  A Q&A session 
followed. 

Treasurer Bill Jackson gave the report (3 months) of income and expenses. 

Fred Gallup presented both Dr. Tatum, principal of Coleman Pl. School, and PE Teacher Allison Makovec each with a 
$100 check for school supplies. 

The president asked to continue with our donations during the year for our community projects:  The Foodbank and 
school supplies for Sherwood Forest Elem. and Coleman Pl. Elem. School.  Announcements were made.  Hot dogs and 
drinks will be provided by Fred Gallup at the Yard Sale. 

50/50 Drawing – Janis Carney won and gave her winnings to the civic league.  Carolyn Foca won the door prize. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 

Estabrook/Coleman Place Civic League General Meeting – Oct. 17, 2017 

 

The monthly meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by V-President Carolyn Foca in the president’s absence.  The 
Pledge was said and Grace Strid gave the invocation.  Recognition of guests followed.  There were 17 in attendance. 

CRO Officer F.E. Trojhan said that violent crime is down but non-violent crime is going up in our neighborhoods.  He 
gave the crime stats from the last 30 days. Questions and concerns were taken. 

Guest Speaker - Mr. Ron Blizard, Executive Director of the SPCA.  They are celebrating their 125th Anniversary and he 
gave us some history and services available to prospective pet owners at the facility.  They have a staff of 45.  He writes a 
column, Animal Matters, that appears in the V-Pilot Compass every other Sunday. 

Treasurer Bill Jackson gave the monthly report of income and expenses.  He reported the yard sale netted $788 plus 
three monetary donations. 

Old Business – Jan Carney reported on the N.F.C.L. October meeting she attended. 

Kathy Sheridan Nomination Committee Chair, reported that all officers were contacted, the Treasurer and 2nd V.P. post is 
open.  The election is held at the November 21, 2017 meeting.  Claudia Graham said she’d be a Trustee if P. Ferri declines. 

Wonder Kearse expressed her passion for the Foodbank.  Please give when you can, money or food. 

Announcements were made.  Fred Gallup – Raffle Ticket Sale - $10/book, contact Fred (855-2642).  There are 33 books 
for 

 Purchase.  Drawing at Dec. 19th Holiday Party.  1st Prize - $100, 2nd Prize - $50, 3rd Prize - $25. 

50/50 Raffle Winner – Ken Carney gave his winnings back to civic league.  Door Prize Winner – Ken Carney 

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,  Janis Carney  Janis Carney, Secretary 
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FALL BULBS FUNDRAISER. by Diane  Lionetti 

Estabrook/Coleman Place Civic League has partnered with Dutch Mill Bulbs for an-

other great fundraiser. If you plan to plant bulbs this fall for spring flowers, please go 

to the link below and place an order. Anyone in the country can place an order. The 

civic league will get 50% of every sale. Choose daffodils, tulips, hyacinths, and other 

bulbs. All packages are just $10 each, you place your order securely online, and your 

bulbs are delivered directly to you. All we have to do is share this link and if/when someone orders, 

we'll make money. You'll be happy to see these flowers in the spring. Brochures will be available at 

the meeting. To order https://groups.dutchmillbulbs. com/shop/?affiliates= estabrookcivicleague    

ECL Community Service Project  by Wonder Kearse 

September is hunger action month: Statistics show that there are 
171,000 people living in South Hampton Roads and the Eastern Shores 
without food and 42,000 are children. As individuals, businesses, and 
organizations, we all have a role to play in providing food for our neigh-
bors in need. Let's stand together and speak with one voice. Let's spread 
the love and word about the hunger crisis in our community and dedicate 
ourselves to the solution. So won't you please donate updated non-
perishable food and/or money to the Civic League?                                                                                       
Let's be a blessing to others. 

KNOW YOUR ZONE  

Check out the new zone evacuation map from the Virginia Department of Emergency Management 
www.vaemergency.gov. IYou can also learn how to prepare and prevent loss; creating a emer-
gency supply kit; and information about past VA hurricanes. It looks like we are in Zone C or D. The 
zones allow emergency managers to communicate with citizens who are most at risk as a storm ap-
proaches. In case of an emergency, emergency managers at the state and local level will work with 
local media and use social media and other tools to notify residents of impacted zones what they 
should do to stay safe. Depending on the emergency, being safe might mean staying at home, a short 
trip to higher ground, or traveling to a different region of the state.   

Injustice anywhere is a threat to justice everywhere. We are caught in an inescapable network of mutuality,            

tied in a single garment of destiny.     Martin Luther King 

Agenda November 21, 2017 & December 19, 2017 

In November CRO Officer Trojhan will talk to us about the neighborhood 

crime statistics and increasing our  awareness during the holidays.  Either 

someone from the city or from the Slover library will come speak. On Decem-

ber 19 we will have our installation of officers and the Annual Holiday Party.   

Civic League meetings are the 3rd Tuesday of each month and begin at 7:00 pm.  Refreshments 

are served immediately following the meeting.  Join us for information, fellowship, and fun! 

https://groups.dutchmillbulbs.com/shop/?affiliates=estabrookcivicleague
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WELCOME To ESTABROOK/COLEMAN PLACE                                                                       

NEW HOMEOWNERS  

   Brian J. Dougherty – 1500 Blk. Arkansas Ave. 

Ernest Gambrah – 3100 Blk. Glen Ave. 

   Quan M. Le – 3900 Blk. Cape Henry Ave.  

Opeyemi C. Oguntoye – 3800 Blk. Davis St. 

   Ricky Savage – 3700 Blk. Tait Terrace 

Linda Baird-Duncan – 3700 Blk. Tait Terrace 

   Kenneth C. Ferguson III – 2400 Blk. Birch St. 

William M. Barrington – 3500 Blk. Stephan Court 

   Gabriel A. Oman – 2500 Blk. Arkansas Ave. 

Verile L. Sutphin – 3400 Blk. Chesapeake Blvd. 

   Joseph M. Guinazzo – 3600 Blk. Tait Terrace 

James Burton III – 2300 Blk. Early St. 

   Steven W. Timmons – 1500 Blk. Hemlock St. 

Kendra J. Rauch – 3500 Blk. Buckingham St. 

   Angela M. Prince – 3600 Blk. Henrico St.  

 

GREEN NOTE -  General Guidelines 

Household trash, recycling, bulk waste, yard 
waste and tires are all collected at the curb.    

Items may be taken to the curb beginning at 5 
p.m. the day before collection and no later than 7 
a.m. the day of collection. Place carts six feet 
from vehicles, poles and other obstructions. Cart 
lids should be closed.  

Place carts so that the bar faces the street and 
wheels face the residence. Empty containers 
should be removed as soon as possible, but no 
later than 11:30 p.m. on the day of collection.  

Container must be stored 5 feet behind the build-
ing line or screened from view.  

Trash is collected every week and recycling every 
other week. Learn your collection date.              

Bulk waste must be called in to 757-664-6510, 
submitted via email at www.norfolk.gov the day 
prior to collection.  

 THANK YOU FOR SETTING OUT YOUR BLUE RECYLE BINS ON PICK-UP DAY! 

Visit the E.C.L. website:  
www.estabrookcivicleague.org 

Great information for new homeowners  
www.norfolk.gov 

http://www.estabrookcivicleague.org
http://www.norfolk.gov
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 SHERWOOD FOREST/COLEMAN PLACE           

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL SUPPLIES DRIVE 2017 

For 2017 our collective donation will be 
for students and teachers. We are ac-
cepting school supplies for Sherwood 
and Coleman Place Elementary 
Schools throughout the year.  A detailed 
list of supplies needed by grade is avail-

able at the donation boxes.  Please support the Civic 
League’s community project and donate to the chil-
dren and  wonderful teachers who educate them.  

Attend Image 5 Points 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 4 
12PM - 4PM 
SEWELLS POINT ROAD, NORFOLK 

THANKS for participating in the ADOPT-A-SPOT CLEAN UP   
 
Please consider joining the crew for the next Adopt-a-Spot clean up at 
9:00 a.m. on Saturday, December 2, 2017 at the Estabrook Civic League 
building, 3612 Robin Hood Road. 
The clean up crew was at it again Saturday morning on September 16. Nine 
big bags of litter and debris (approximately 75 pounds worth) were picked up 
along Robin Hood Road and Chesapeake Boulevard in Estabrook, and along 
Wyoming Avenue in Coleman Place.  Many thanks to faithful volunteers: Jan-
is Carney, Ken Carney, Fred Gallup, Claudia Graham, Wonder Kearse, John 
Lindberg, Fred Malone, Susan Tweed, and Jeanine Lindberg.  

   Help Keep Our Community Clean!  

 

 

 

 

 

2018ECL/Coleman Place Civic League     

  Membership Dues 

Civic League membership dues are $10 per adult.   

The money helps maintain the building, improve the 

neighborhood , and  provide donations to neighbor-

hood schools.  Estabrook/Coleman Place Civic League 

is kicking off our 2018 membership drive. All paid 

memberships will be entered into a drawing to be held 

at the December 19 holiday party. Items will include 

gift cards to some pretty great local businesses. Visit 

our website and watch Nextdoor for prize information.  
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Your health is bound to be affected if day after day you say the 

opposite of what you feel, if you grovel before what you dislike 

and rejoice at what brings you nothing but misfortune.           

Dr. Zhivago 



7 

 

Watch out for your neighbors...See Something!  Say Something!                                                           

Police 911 Non emergency: 441-5610  

What would you attempt to do if you knew you could not fail? 

Your advertisement here! 

$120/year  

Call Susan 853-8655 
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ESTABROOK CIVIC LEAGUE 

Membership Application 
2018 

 

Date: ________________________________ 

 

Name: _______________________________ 

 

Address: _____________________________ 

 

___________________________Zip ______ 

 

Phone: _______________________________ 

 

Email: _______________________________ 

 

Want to serve on a committee?   

Yes____    No_____                            

 

Birthday: Month  ___________    Day_______ 

 

Payment method:                                               

□ Cash    □ Check #____________ 

 

ECL meetings are the second Tuesday of 

each month @ 7:00 pm. All welcome!  

 

Dues are $10 per year per adult. Send a     

SASE if you want your membership card 

mailed to you.   Fill in the application form 

and mail your check to: 

Estabrook Civic League 

3612 Robin Hood Road 

Norfolk, VA 23513 

Officers for 2017 
 

President::  Susan Tweed 
  853-8655 

                        satweed@cox.net 

Vice Pres: Carolyn Foca 

  853-9338 

                    crffoca@earthlink.net  

1st Vice Pres:  Diane Lionetti  

  407-0100              

   h1128mygirl@yahoo.com 

2nd Vice Pres: Open 

Secretary: Janis Carney 

  855-1783 

  jkcarney@cox.net 

Treasurer: Bill Jackson 
  857-4380 

            Jackson19549@verizon.net 

                                                     

Board of Trustees                           
Grace Strid, Wonder Kearse, Avis 

McCann, Patricia Ferri & Fred 

Gallup    

        Sunshine Lady 
         Claudia  Graham 

                 853-0499  

 

Important Phone Numbers 

Mamie B Johnson              664-4268   

 mamie.johnson@norfolk.gov                           

Police/Fire/EMS Emergency:        911 

Police Non-Emergency:     441-5610 

Community Resource Officer              

F.E. Trojhan                          390-0417                                    

Third Patrol Division:         823-4433 

Public Works:                       664-4600 

Code Enforcement:            664-6510 

Environmental Health:        683-2712 

Bulk Waste:     441-5813 

SPSA Recycling:      548-2256 

Norfolk Cares:      664-6510 

 

Committee Chairs: 
Communications: Susan Tweed 

Environmental: Diane Lionetti 

Membership: Diana Lionetti 

Property Maintenance:               

Ken Carney 

Refreshment: Janis Carney       

Webmaster: Avis McCann 

    

   Please Support Our Advertisers! 

Want to learn how to knit, scrap book, crochet or other craft?   

  Share your time and talents with your neighbors.  We meet every Sunday from                   

2 - 4:00 pm at the Estabrook Civic League building.  All are welcome.  Call Carolyn Foca.   

mailto:crffoca@earthlink.net

